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On the fiftieth anniversary of Hiroshima, Nobel-winning physicist Hans
Bethe called on his fellow scientists to stop working on weapons of
mass destruction. What drove Bethe, the head of Theoretical Physics at
Los Alamos during the Manhattan Project, to renounce the weaponry he
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had once worked so tirelessly to create? That is one of the questions
answered by Nuclear Forces, a riveting biography of Bethe's early life
and development as both a scientist and a man of principle. As Silvan
Schweber follows Bethe from his childhood in Germany, to laboratories
in Italy and England, and on to Cornell University, he shows how these
differing environments were reflected in the kind of physics Bethe
produced. Many of the young quantum physicists in the 1930's,
including Bethe, had Jewish roots, and Schweber considers how Liberal
Judaism in Germany helps explain their remarkable contributions. A
portrait emerges of a man whose strategy for staying on top of a
deeply hierarchical field was to tackle only those problems he knew he
could solve. Bethe's emotional maturation was shaped by his father and
by two women of Jewish background: his overly possessive mother and
his wife, who would later serve as an ethical touchstone during the
turbulent years he spent designing nuclear bombs. Situating Bethe in
the context of the various communities where he worked, Schweber
provides a full picture of prewar developments in physics that changed
the modern world, and of a scientist shaped by the unprecedented
moral dilemmas those developments in turn created.


